
Whist Drive   
Little Birch Village Hall on 
WEDNESDAY 7TH MARCH - starting at 
7.30pm, entrance fee £1.50, refreshments 
and raffle. 
Proceeds in aid of Village Hall 
refurbishment fund. 
__________________________________ 

Flicks In The Sticks  
in association with Arts Alive 

This month’s film will be THE DEVIL 
WEARS PRADA PG at Much Birch 
Community Hall, on SATURDAY 10TH 
MARCH.   
Meryl Streep stars as high powered 
fashion editor, Miranda Priestly, in this 
Oscar nominated film. Anne Hathaway 
also stars, as Miranda’s new assistant, a 
small-town girl in her first job out of 
college, trying to navigate a world she’s 
only glimpsed in print – while surviving 
her impossibly demanding boss. 
Doors open at 7.00pm. and the film 
commences at 7.30pm. Tickets are £3.50 
(£2.50 under 16s) and are available in 
advance or on the door. For further 
information or to book tickets please call 
Bryony Connolly on 01981 541274.   
__________________________________ 

Gardening Club 
“The gardens of China - Ancient and 
Modern” will be the subject of the next 
meeting to be held on WEDNESDAY 
28TH FEBRUARY at L.B. Hall. The talk, 
starting at 7.30pm., will be given by 
Duncan Coombs. All are welcome to 
attend. 
The AGM of the Club will be held on 
WEDNESDAY 28TH MARCH at 
7.30p m. The evening will also include a 
quiz and the first plant sale of this year.  
Contact Helen Fox 540004 for further 
information on either of the above.  

The Evergreen Club 
The AGM will be held at 2.30pm. on 
MONDAY 12TH MARCH at Much Birch 
Community Hall.  Members will be 
receiving the Agenda and a list of Outings 
for 2007 giving pick-up points and details 
of what is available at each of the choices 
very shortly. 

2006 was an extremely successful year 
although we did suffer a couple of minor 
hiccups on the coach front which were 
quickly sorted out by our excellent coach 
people and on some trips we did have a 
downpour or two! 
We had an excellent Christmas Lunch at 
the Red Lion, Peterstow, wh ich just 
managed to fit us in.  Our numbers are 
growing and we pick up 15 members from 
Ross alone together with 2 new members 
at the coach depot at Brandon. 
We are able to pick up at all villages on 
the A49 on the way through to Ross  so if 
you know anyone who would like to be 
picked up in Peterstow or Bridstow then 
please ask them to telephone 01981 
540406 for further information. 
We start 2007 with a trip to Oxford of the 
dreaming spires, riverside walks, shops, 
college quadrangles and the University 
Botanic Gardens with 3,000 species of 
plants (by Magdalen College).  Walking 
tours may be available as are the Hop-on-
Hop-off buses.   The date is TUESDAY 
10th APRIL and the fare £8 for Members 
(£10 for non-members).  Please telephone 
your booking through to either 01981 
540406 or 540932 by the 1st April. 
In the meantime we look forward to seeing 
you all at the AGM. 
Bridget Banks (Chairman), Evelyn 
Vaughan-Williams (Treasurer), Beverley 
Webb (Secretary) and Michael Wardle 
(Co-opted Member) 
___________________________________________ 

W.I. 
The speaker for the meeting on 
TUESDAY 20TH MARCH in Much Birch 
Community Hall will be Mr. Peter Jowers, 
whose talk will be entitled ‘ Gardening in 
the Outer Hebrides on the Island of 
Taransay’. 
Meetings are held in the Community Hall, 
Much Birch at 7.30pm on the 3rd Tuesday 
of the month. 
 
ADVANCE NOTICE 
The OPEN MEETING will take place on 
TUESDAY 17TH APRIL and is entitled ‘ 
History of the Royal Forest of Dean - 
Canute to Elizabeth ll’. 
The evening promises to be most 
interesting.   Refreshments will be 
provided by the Committee. 
For further details of meetings and joining 
the WI please contact Barbara Wilson 
(President)  on 01432 840559 or Kath 
Watts on 01981 540382 

__________________________________
LB Village Hall AGM 
TUESDAY 27TH MARCH at Little Birch 
Village Hall - 7.30 start. Please come 
along for an update on what the committee 
has achieved since election and what the 
future holds.  The election will also take 
place for the new committee. The meeting 
will be your opportunity to discuss any 
fundraising ideas you may have and what 
you would like to see taking place in the 

KKiinngg''ss  TThhoorrnn  &&  TThhee  
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DIARY DATES MARCH 2007 
  1ST MARCH – L.B. Parish Council Meeting   
  7TH MARCH – Whist Drive 
  7TH MARCH – L.B. Parish Council Meeting 
10TH MARCH – Flicks in the Sticks 
12TH MARCH – Evergreen Club AGM 
20TH MARCH – W.I. 
27TH MARCH – L.B. Village Hall AGM 
29TH MARCH – Easter Bingo 
30TH/31ST MARCH – Halfway Theatre Concert 

ADVANCE NOTICES 
10TH APRIL – Evergreen Club Trip to Oxford 
17TH APRIL – W.I. Open Meeting 
 



hall in the future. Refreshments will be 
available. 
__________________________________ 
Easter Bingo  
Little Birch Village Hall - THURSDAY 
29TH MARCH  - Eyes down at 8.00pm 
Proceeds in aid of Village Hall 
refurbishment fund. 
__________________________________ 
Concert  
The Halfway Community Theatre will be 
presenting their next Concert on FRIDAY 
& SATURDAY 30TH  & 31ST MARCH 
in Much Birch Community Hall 
commencing at 7.30pm, doors open from 
7.00pm.  The theme is AT YOUR 
REQUEST.  The content of the 
programme has been taken from requests 
made by the audience in a Questionnaire 
and from the performers themselves 
during the concert in November.  The 
Programme will include a mix of songs 
and poems taken from our past shows plus 
several new items.  Tickets can be 
purchased by contacting Mrs . Webb on 
01981 540406 (01981 540502 if Mrs. 
Webb is away).  A light supper is included 
in the price of £8 but please bring your 
own bottle and glasses.  Since these 
concerts are so popular, please book early 
so as not to be disappointed. 
__________________________________ 

Local News 
It is with great sadness to hear of the death 
of JOHN DANKS who came with the 
family to live in Upper Wrigglebrook in 
the early 1970’s. John was one of the 
prime movers in getting Little Birch 
Village Hall re-opened in 1977 and was a 
Management Committee member from 
1977 until 1993. He was also the Editor of 
the Newsletter from 1977 for some 13 
years ably assisted by his wife, Gill. A 
fuller tribute will be given in next month’s 
news. We send our sincere sympathies to 
Gill, Jez, Ben, Becky and Ruth and their 
families. 
MR. IVOR HARRIS, erstwhile of 
Llandinabo has also passed away and we 
send our sincere condolences to Rose and 
her family. Ivor spent many years of his 
working life on the farm at Llandinabo 
Court with Major Michael Symonds. 
A belated welcome to CHARLES & 
BRENDA SHERWOOD of  Claypitts 
Cottage, Holly Bush Lane, Much Birch.  
They have moved from Surrey and we 
wish them a happy and long retirement 
here. 
A bouncing baby boy, RONAN JAMES  
arrived safely but slightly late for proud 
parents, LISA and JAMES GOULD. 
Fortunately, his late arrival did not put too 
big ‘a spanner in the works’ for the 
pantomime on Sat. 27th. January, as father 

James was the musical director and only 
missed the matinee performance. We send 
our best wishes to the family and Ronan 
will doubtlessly be spoiled by both sets of 
doting grandparents. 
On the subject of the pantomime, the 
whole village talked about it for weeks 
after the 3 very successful performances 
and our thanks and appreciation are 
extended to everyone involved and 
especially to Hilary Gould who wrote, 
produced and directed the whole show. It 
was most enjoyable and great to see all 
members of so many families taking part. 
Congratulations to William White, aged 
14, who is currently studying clarinet at 
grade 8 level and recently auditioned for 
the annual BBC Hereford and Worcester 
Showcase event to be held at the 
Courtyard Theatre in late February. He 
was successful in being accepted as one of 
the winners and his performance will take 
place during the afternoon to an audience 
of County school children and invited 
guests. 
The event, which is organised by the 
County Music Service, is open to all 
young musicians in the County and draws 
a large entry. Auditions were held over 
two days. 
Following this, he has been given an 
opportunity to take part, on stage, in a 
master class for clarinet to be given by the 
internationally recognised clarinetist 
Emma Johnson and will take place in 
March preceding her evening concert at 
the Courtyard. 
The recent snow brought out the best in 
‘neighbourliness’ in many instances with 
residents keeping an eye on older and 
more vulnerable folk and also spreading 
salt/grit at the usual ‘black spots’. The 
deep snow did not deter two ladies from 
Hereford, who left their car at Kings 
Thorn and walked to a house in Little 
Birch to care for one of our residents.    
A special “Thank you” to Sue and Bob 
Mason who, at short notice, undertook the 
delivery of Meals on Wheels in their Land 
Rover.   
Many children and adults enjoyed time off 
school to enjoy sledging but sadly a 
minority just left their bits of board or 
plastic bags in the middle of fields after 
finishing their runs. This is not acceptable 
and certainly does not comply with the 
‘Country Code’.  
___________________________________________ 

Treasure Island Pantomime  
Today Little Birch Village Hall, tomorrow 
the West End. I’m sure everyone will 
agree that this was a brilliant event, 
thoroughly enjoyed by all ages.  A huge 
thank you to everyone involved front and 
back of house especially Hilary Gould 

who made it all possible.  Hopefully, this 
will be the start of the Village Pantomime 
revival, watch this space for details of next 
year’s event. 
__________________________________ 

Church Electoral Roll 
Every six years in the Church of England, 
the Church electoral roll is updated, and 
this year is when the new roll is created in 
both Little Birch and Much Birch.  
Going on the Electoral roll does not 
commit you to attending church every 
single week, but does give you certain 
rights, like, for example, voting in the 
church AGM, being married and buried at 
the particular church, and standing for a 
position on the church PCC and as a 
Churchwarden. 
If you live in Little Birch, you have to 
have applied by Thursday 12th April, when 
the roll applications will close. 
If you live in Much Birch, the roll will 
close on Thursday 2nd April. 
As Churchwarden of Little Birch Church, 
I am more than happy to discuss any 
queries about the Church Electoral Roll 
with any residents of Little Birch on a no-
obligation basis. 
I can be contacted on (01981) 540676 
Please may I encourage you to consider 
inclusion on the new roll and help us keep 
the church going for future generations. 
Best wishes,  
James Gould, Churchwarden.  
__________________________________ 

LBPC 
Report on the meeting held on 
WEDNESDAY 24TH JANUARY.  No 
interests were declared. 
The minutes of the meeting held on 1ST 
November 2006 were read and signed as a 
true record. 
Matters Arising 
Village Hall – Annual Meeting to be held 
soon, details of which to be displayed in 
the Newsletter.  Positive feedback has 
been received concerning all recent fund 
raising activities. 
Parish Lengthsman Scheme  – An advert 
to be placed in the local newsletter 
advertising the post of Lengthsman after 
existing Lengthsman’s resignation. 
Parish Field – No further progress.  Clerk 
to chase Central Networks. 
Parish Footpaths – A letter has been 
received from a local parishioner 
concerning the condition of local 
footpaths.  As this parishioner was unable 
to attend the Parish Council meeting, this 
matter to be deferred to the next meeting.  
No correspondence has been received 
concerning the use of parish footpaths. 
Parish Precept – A precept was requested 
for £2,200, an increase of £700 to cover 



election costs.   A newsletter article to be 
written to inform parishioners. 
Litterbin – The Parish Council have 
agreed to share the costs with Much Birch 
Parish Council for a new metal litterbin to 
be located at the bus shelter in Kings 
Thorn.  A letter of confirmation to be sent. 
Financial Report 
3 cheques written and 2 payments 
received 
Correspondence 
A detailed list of all correspondence was 
given to the Parish Council and noted.   
Planning Applications   
The View – Replacement dwelling 
(Returned with referral to the letter 
previously sent by the Parish Council 
endorsing these plans) 
Planning Permission  
Land at Lynwood - Erection of new build 
3 bedroom dwelling 
Any Other Business 
• Parish sandbags have been delivered to 

The Castle pub car park.  A newsletter 
article to be written informing local 
parishioners.   

• An email has been received from 
Herefordshire Council concerning verge 
erosion at Crows Nest Lane and the 
possible erection of verge markers and 
kerbs.   A reply to be sent.  

• Details received of a new mobile library 
service with larger buses to 
accommodate disabled parishioners with 
a proposed stop at Little Birch Village 
Hall. 

• An email has been received from 
Herefordshire Council stating that they 
are not upgrading the U71603 road from 
Little Birch church to New Mills.  A 
reply to be sent requesting why and 
when this road could be upgraded, with 
an appeal for Herefordshire Council to 
contact adjacent landowners to maintain 
the hedgerows of this road. 

• A letter has been received from 
Herefordshire Council requesting 
opinions on local Post Office closures.  
A letter to be written to promote the 
importance of local Post Offices. 

Date of Next Meeting  
WEDNESDAY 7TH MARCH 2007 
Please contact the Parish Clerk with any 
issues concerning Little Birch Parish.  
Contact details are: Liz Callwood, 540081 
or lizcallwood@tiscali.co.uk 
__________________________________ 

Much Birch 100 Club Draw 
The February draw took place on Sunday, 
11th February at Much Birch 
Community Hall at 11 am (delayed 
because of inclement weather) 
The winners were: 
1.  No. 61   Mrs. Irene Hemmings Much 
Birch 

2.  No. 22   Mr. Brian and Mrs. Caroline 
Powell, Much Birch 
The next draw will take place on 
Wednesday, 14th March at 7 pm in 
Much Birch Community Hall. 

  John Jones, Chairman 
___________________________________________ 

Parish Lengthsman 
There is a vacancy for a Parish 
Lengthsman in Little Birch - to work, on 
average, four to five hours/month and 
duties to include; grass cutting, hedge and 
fence management, drainage work, 
ensuring the legibility of road signs etc.  
Health and safety training is essential and 
will be paid for by the Council.  
The Parish Lengthsman scheme is funded 
by a grant from Herefordshire Council in 
order to allow local parish councils to 
administer the upkeep of local highways.  
For an informal discussion about this job 
please contact Liz Callwood, Parish Clerk, 
on 540081. 
__________________________________ 

Power Cut Essentials 
Central Networks are advising 
householders to have the following items 
at hand in case of a power cut: 
• An analogue corded telephone 
• A torch with batteries 
• A wind-up mobile phone charger 
• A battery operated radio 
• A foil blanket 
• A reusable hand warmer 
An example of a ‘kit’ will be on display 
during the March and May Parish Council 
meetings. 
__________________________________ 

Sandbags 

If more are required, please contact the 
Parish Clerk, Liz Callwood 540081. 

__________________________________ 

Neighbourhood Watch 
Burglary Dwellings 
A distraction type offence took place at an 
isolated house in Shenmore near Madley. 
The elderly occupant was deceived by a 
male who called at the address claiming to 
be an off duty police officer. The intention 
of the offender was to keep the occupant 
busy outside the house whilst other 
offenders would slip inside and steal 
property. Fortunately due to the quick 
thinking of the resident the offenders did 
not manage to get inside the house.   
It goes without saying that we must all be 
very suspicious about anyone calling at 
our house unannounced. Always ask for 
identification, and even if identification is 
produced, check with the relevant 
organisation before allowing anyone in or 
near your property.  If you are in anyway 
uncertain about an individual, do not let 

them inside your home and call the police. 
It is better to offend a genuine caller by 
turning them away, than discover that you 
have been the victim of a distraction 
burglary.  
Burglary Buildings 
Two out buildings were broken into 
during January. A hedge trimmer was 
stolen from a premise in Three Ashes near 
St. Weonards, and a chainsaw was stolen 
from an address in Clifford. 
 Vehicle Crime 
 A number of vehicles have been damaged 
in Peterchurch in recent weeks. Tyres on a 
car were slashed whilst it was parked in 
Lewis Way, and two other vehicles were 
scratched in Closure place. If you have 
any information about these crimes, please 
contact one of your local officers. 
Also a handbag was stolen from a car at 
the Axe and Clever Pub on the A49. 
Please don’t leave valuables in the car and 
never leave anything of value in sight, to 
tempt opportunist type criminals. 
Theft 
A green John Deere tractor with trailer 
attached was stolen overnight between 14th 
and 15th Jan 2007, from the Orcop area. 
The tractor registration number is VU 03 
VCL, and anyone who recalls seeing this 
vehicle being driven, especially at night, 
please contact PC Fiona Farrington. 
Anti-Social Behaviour 
Incidents of bad behaviour involving local 
youths have cropped up again in the 
villages of Kingstone and Clehonger. 
We encourage local residents to report any 
such incidents, and if possible name the 
individuals concerned so we can tackle the 
problem. 
There are a number of ways to report  
incidents : 
1. If the matter is not urgent you can 

contact one of your Local Police 
Officers or Community Support 
officers on their mobile phone 
numbers or email address. 

2. If the incident is on going, please 
contact the main police Control Room 
on 08457 444 888, who will record 
the information from you, and 
allocate the matter accordingly.  

3. We also have incident reports that can 
be completed and returned to your 
local officers. These forms will be 
delivered to some particular areas or 
housing estates where an anti-social 
behaviour problem has been 
identified. Or if you wish the forms 
can be delivered to you at your 
request. 

“We need to tackle anti -social 
behaviour together – make a stand, and 
don’t tolerate it” 
Another chance to have your say 



The next Golden Valley Community 
Forum will be held at Peterchurch 
Community Centre : 
THURSDAY 1ST MARCH – 7.30pm. 
Police Surgery in Ewyas Harold 
Every Wednesday commencing 21ST 
FEBRUARY between 2pm. -4pm. at the 
meeting room in Horsecroft, Ewyas 
Harold. Please feel free to drop in for 
advice, report an incident or crime, or just 
have an informal chat and a cuppa with 
CSO Dan Pilkington. 
And finally on a lighter note………. 
A probationer constable fell victim of a 
joke reminiscent from the cartoon, The 
Simpsons. The rookie officer had a 
message left for him to ring a Detective 
Inspector Dration on an internal number. 
Imagine the poor officer’s blushes when 
he rang the number and asked for “DI 
Dration”. 

PC Christine Griffiths  (Golden Valley) 
Mobile No: 07855 785 080 

PC Fiona Farrington 
Mobile No: 07817 019 374 
PC Andrew Bundy can be contacted 
directly by mobile telephone whilst on 
duty. His number is:  
07855 385 844. 
Local Reps are : 
East   
JOHN BULBECK  -    540178  
Central 
BOB PETERS   -       540670   
West 
BETTY PHILPOTT - 540614  
______________________________________ 

Cost of Printing the N/L 
We are up to 20 households who have 
opted for email copies.  That will save 120 
sheets of paper printed on both sides  per 
month or, because the NL is sometimes 
quite a bit longer at times, around three 
reams of paper per year at a saving of over 
£12.00 - not forgetting the shoe leather of 
the deliverers!    
I am now able to make sure that your 
email address is kept secret so your 
privacy is guaranteed.    Please keep your 
acceptances coming.  Thank you. 

_______________________________ 

Items/Copy 
Please may I have items for the APRIL  
issue via post to  
Mrs. S.E. Mathews, Folly Cottage, Little 
Birch, HR2 8BD; or left in the post box at 
'Bramleys' or by email attachment in Word 
format to: 
sarah.mathews@tiscali.co.uk    By  

¯   ¯   ̄    ̄    ̄  

18TH MARCH 
¯   ¯   ̄    ̄    ̄  

The Tump Inn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Olde  Worlde  Non-S m o k i n g  C o s y  S t a b l e  
Restaurant  

O p e n  1 2-3pm Every  Day  & 7 -9 p m  M o n- Sat 
A  la  Carte  Evening  & Dayt ime Menu 

Roaring Log Fire  in  Winter  
Home-m a d e  D i s h e s  &  P u d s  U s i n g  F r e s h  L o c a l  

Produce & Herefo rdshire  Meats  
Vegetar ian  Menu 

Sunday  Roasts  A  Spec ia l i ty ,   
Cask Ales  & Fine Wines  

 
 

www.tumpinn.com 

Tel:  01981 540233 
 

A 4 6 6  W o r m e l o w ,  H e r e f o r d  H R 2  
8 E J  

 

COMPUTER HELP 
the local answer to your PC problems  

 

 
 

Having trouble with your computer or the internet? 
Seeking advice on buying a new PC, upgrades, networks or virus protection? 

Need IT rescue? 
 

Call Colin Finnie  (01981 580044) 
 

Help on your doorstep- Friendly and jargon-free - Very reasonable rates 



GLAZY DAYS 
HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

_______________________________________________________________________ _ 

 

 

Steve Jennings 
 

Coach House, Whitewells, Laskett Lane,  
Much Birch, Herefordshire HR2 8HZ 

Tel: 01981 541121  Fax: 01981 541121 Mobile 07738 016844 
Email:  sales@glazydays.net   Web: www.glazydays.net 

 
 

MR.MR. GREEN GREEN  
  

GRASS CUTTING ON A REGULAR GRASS CUTTING ON A REGULAR 
BASIS THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER BASIS THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER 

AND HEDGES TRIMMED.AND HEDGES TRIMMED.   
  

GENERAL RUBBISH REMOVED, GENERAL RUBBISH REMOVED,   
WEED SPRAYING AND FENCINGWEED SPRAYING AND FENCING  

  
RING RING 01495 760970 01495 760970 OR OR 0776613291507766132915  

FOR A QUOTEFOR A QUOTE  
FENSA 

D. Hughes 
 

Groundwork, Drainage, Footings, 
Drives, Fencing 

For all aspects of Groundwork 
 
 

07773 069224 
01432 870884 

 

COPE 
 

Painters & Decorators 
Fully Insured – Fully Qualified – Free Quote 

 

Interior & Exterior – Friendly & Reliable  
Competitive Rates – All jobs Considered 

 
Nathan 07863 330001 
Alan   07814 265336 

 

Industrial – Commercial - Domestic 

The CastlThe Castle Inne Inn            
 

Nick and Lyn would like to invite you to the Castle to enjoy a warm welcome to accompany a pint of excellent real ale 
(or two!) and to sample the menu of home -cooked main courses and delicious home made desserts in our candlelit 
lounge. 
 

LITTLE BIRCH
HEREFORD 

01981 540756
 

Forthcoming Events for MarchForthcoming Events for March  
Thursday 1st March St DavidSt Davids Day Suppers Day Supper A traditional Welsh Food Night. 
 

Sunday 11th March Folk NightFolk Night  Come and join in or sit and enjoy! 
 

Thursday 15th March Monthly Monthly Fun QuizFun Quiz Winner of this Quiz sets the next!!   
 

1818thth  March March   
Mothering SundayMothering Sunday   

Book now to reserve your table. 
 

Don’t fo rget..  all Six Nations Rugby Games shown live in the bar 

Winter Opening Hours: 

Mon – Weds: 7pm – 11pm;  Thurs & Fri 6.30pm – 11pm;  Sat: 12 –5.30, 6.30 – close; Sun from 12pm to close 
Food Served:  Tues – Fri 7pm – 9.30pm;  Sat & Sun 12.30pm – 2.30pm & 7pm – 9.30pm 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Perfect …….... Repairs & 
Alterations 

Undertaken by London trained  
alteration hand. 

Quick Service at affordable rates. 

Christine Dowsett 01981 541185 

Wickham Lodge, Parish Lane, Little Birch 

 
For expert & Friendly Advice on All Your Legal Matters 

 
T  A    MATTHEWS 

SOLICITORS 
The Complete Legal Service 

 

*Conveyancing   *Business Law   *Wills   *Probate 
*Divorce   *Family Law 

 
Transact Conveyancing Services - 01432 352524 

 

www.tamatthews.co.uk 
 

6 Kings Street   Hereford    01432 352121 
13A Broad Street    Leominster    01568 615905 

 
 

Harness Your Mind 
 

Stress Management 
NLP 

Hypnotherapy 
 
 

We can help with the following: 
 

Stress/Anxiety, Weight Reduction, 
Stopping Smoking, Insomnia 
Fears/Phobias, Relaxation 
Confidence and Motivation 

Past Life Regression 
 

For more details: 
 

www.harnessyourmind.co.uk 
 

or contact 
 

John Williams  on 01432 851059 or 
07835 737612 

 
Email: john@harnessyourmind.co.uk  

 

BUS TIMETABLE 
 

WORMELOW - LITTLE BIRCH - KINGS THORN – KILPECK -  (HEREFORD) - 411 
 

Wednesdays  (THIS SERVICE WILL NOW BE OPERATED BY CANYON TRAVEL) 
 

LITTLE BIRCH (Hail & ride) 09.42  HEREFORD County Bus Station 13.20 
Kings Thorn, Little Birch Turn 09.52  Hereford, Bridge Street 13.25 
Tump Lane 10.00  Belmont Tesco 13.30 
Wormelow Tump Inn 10.02  Kilpeck, Red Lion 13.45  

Much Dewchurch, Church View 10.06  Much Dewchurch, Church View 13.51  
Kilpeck, Red Lion 10.15  Wormelow Tump Inn 13.55 
Belmont Tesco 10.30  Tump Lane 13.57 
Hereford, Bridge Street 10.35  Kings Thorn, Little Birch Turn 14.05 
HEREFORD County Bus Station 10.40  LITTLE BIRCH (Hail & Ride) 14.15 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

2nd Friday of each month 
Much Birch - Lees Field, Far 
End, Churchfield, Court Farm, 
Belle View –  
9.25am. - 10.45am. 
 
 
Kings Thorn - Hampden, 
Stoneleigh –  
10.50am. - 11.25am. 
 

Little Birch - Pendant Pitch 
Post Box, Crows Nest, Old 
Cottage -  
11.30am. - 12.05pm. 
 
Kings Thorn - Chances 
Cottage, Wrigglebrook 
Cottage, Jabiru – 
12.10pm. - 1.05pm. 
 
Much Birch - Old Shop, Old 
School House, Ash Farm, 
Council Houses and Cedar 
Eaves  -  
1.55pm. - 3.10pm. 
 

Much Dewchurch - Callow 
View, The Pines - 3.15pm. - 
3.45pm. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

ABBOTSFIELD  

FUNERAL DIRECTORS 
 
 

• Complete Service – Day & Night 

• Private Chapels of Rest 

• Pre-paid Plans 

 
 
 

HEREFORD      LEDBURY       ROSS-ON-WYE 
Monkmoor Street      Bye Street,          Cantilupe Road, 
Hereford       Ledbury           Ross-on-Wye 
HR1 2DX                  HR8 2AA                HR9 7AN 

01432 356445      01531 636666    01989 562762 

 
Andy and Sue 
Welcome you to  

 
THE AXE AND CLEAVER 

Much Birch 
 

Excellent food served in our spacious 
Restaurant 

 
SENIOR CITIZENS' LUNCH 

On Wednesdays - 2 courses 
For £4.75 

 
SUNDAY ROAST LUNCH 

£7.95 for 2 courses -  
Bookings advised 

 
Lovely Beer Garden with field for Touring 

Caravans and Tents 
 

Tel: 01981 540203  

 

Rainbow 
International 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
  

PPPPRRRROOOOFFFFEEEESSSSSSSSIIIIOOOONNNNAAAALLLL    CCCCLLLLEEEEAAAANNNNIIIINNNNGGGG    
OOOOFFFF     
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Using a new innovative system, we offer a fast, efficient, high 
quality carpet cleaning service, with no mess or fuss. 

 
ü Cleans, disinfects and applies ant-static coating. 
ü Guarantees not to stretch, shrink or split seams. 
ü Leaves carpets PH neutral, no resoiling sticky residues 
ü Extremely quiet operation 
ü Environmentally friendly too, using natural products. 
 

DRY IN 30 MINUTESDRY IN 30 MINUTES   
HomesHomes     OfficesOffices     HotelsHotels    ClubsClubs   

Call today 

RAINBOW INTERNATIONALRAINBOW INTERNATIONAL   
Unit 7, Premier Business Park,Unit 7, Premier Business Park,  

Westfields Trading Estate,Westfields Trading Estate,   
Hereford HR4 9NZHereford HR4 9NZ   

Hereford (01432) 268 626Hereford (01432) 268 626   
  

FOR YOFOR YOUR FREE, NO OBLIGATION, QUOTEUR FREE, NO OBLIGATION, QUOTE   
  
  

AQUASSIST 
Liquid Waste Solutions 

Septic Tank Emptying 

Drains unblocked 

Immediate, low cost & friendly service  

   Call us anytime on . . . 

01981 570240 
   Mobile: 07776 258093 

   Email:info@aquassist.co.uk 
 

Aquassist Ltd. Gwynant, 21 St. Margarets Road,  
Hereford HR1 1TS  

 



  
MISTY HILL GRINDING 

SERVICE 
Rose Cottage, Little Birch,  
Herefordshire HR2 8BB  

 
Tel: 01981 540513 

 Mobile: 07737 730358  
 
 

TARIFFS  

Knives from               £1.00 
Scissors from               £3.00 
Shears               £6.00 
Axes from               £5.00 
Secateurs serviced and regroun        £7.00 
Chainsaw chains reground  from     £12.00 
  

PHILIP QUARTERMAN  
At Your Service 

 
 

 
MISTY HILL 

GARDENING SERVICES 
LITTLE BIRCH 

 
Skilled and equipped for all aspects 

of gardening. 
   

Hedge cutting and Pruning 
Specialist.  

  
Tree Work: Lopping & Topping 

Removal of Dead Wood & 
Dangerous Branches 
Careful Workmanship  

 

Please call  
 

PHILIP QUARTERMAN 
 

Tel: 01981 540513 
Mobile: 07737 730358 

 

YOGA CLASS 
Much Birch Community 

Centre 
 

Thursdays 9.15-10.45 
 

Also evening class in Hereford 
 

Thursdays 5.45 – 7.15 

Both drop in, Beginners 
especially welcome 

 

Call Veronika on  

01981 580048 

 

N.R EVANS & CO 
Accountants Limited 

 

Licensed to carry out all aspects of accountancy, 
taxation and consultancy 

 
THORNBROOK, WINNAL, ALLENSMORE, 

HEREFORD HR2 9AR 
 

To contact your local accountants 
 

Telephone: 01981 570565 
 

FLORIDAFLORIDA  
  

Holiday home in Orlando.   10 Holiday home in Orlando.   10 
mins. from Disney in luxury mins. from Disney in luxury 

gated resort.gated resort.   
Private swimming pool with Private swimming pool with 

Jacuzzi Jacuzzi -- Sleeps 8 Sleeps 8   
  

Discount for localsDiscount for locals   
  

Call Terry & Mel McGee, Kings Call Terry & Mel McGee, Kings 
Thorn  Thorn    

01981 54124001981 541240  

Or check the weOr check the websitebsite  
www.sunrisekey.comwww.sunrisekey.com  

FIREWOOD 
FOR SALE 

Well seasoned hardwood,  mainly oak and 
ash, cut to any size 

 
WILL DELIVER    May be small charge depending 

on location. 
 

    Tel:  01432 870282  
Mob:  07778524425 
Mob:  07870577172 

 

 
ROB’S GARDEN 
MAINTENANCE 

 
Lawns cut and 

edged 
Hedge cutting 

Flower Borders 
Rotavating & 

Fencing 
 
 

Tel: 01432 267919 
Mobile:  07890 

422730 



 

 

             
              Joyful health 
                 CRANIOSACRAL THERAPY 
 

VIVIEN RAY  RCST 
 

Practice at the Wye Valley Nuffield Hospital, Hereford 
and Garway Hill. 

Regular children’s clinics. 
 

01981 580577 
joyfulhealth@vivienray.co.uk 

 
Curious?   Phone me and ask. 

 

 
T’AI CHI & QI GONG 

Ancient Chinese Arts of Exercise 

Slow, Relaxed Meditative Movements 

which help to  

Relax & Strengthen the Body 
Enhance Posture & Balance 

Improve Flexibility and Co-ordination 
Build the Immune System. 

Suitable for all ages, experienced or beginners 
 

Independent studies have indicated that regular practice can have 
a beneficial effect on the cardiovascular & respiratory systems 

and the musculoskeletal structure. 
 

Sadly, our teacher, John Llewellyn, passed away, 
on 18th September 2006. 

 

However, the group have decided to continue to meet.
 

Weekly Sessions at M B Community Hall 
Tuesdays 11.30 am. 

 

A warm welcome to all those interested, we look 
forward to seeing you there. 

 

 
GRAHAM DEAN ELECTRICAL 

Valley View 
Barrack Hill 
Kings Thorn 

Hereford  
HR2 8AX 

 
Tel/Fax 01981 540030 - Mobile 07818 847986 

e-mail: graham@dean-electrical.wanadoo.co.uk 
www.dean-electrical.co.uk 

 
� COMPLETE REWIRES 
� INSTALLING ELECTRIC SHOWERS 
� PUTTING IN ADDITIONAL SOCKETS 
� INSTALLING OUTDOOR LIGHTS 
� UPGRADING FUSEBOARDS 
� INSTALLING BURGLAR ALARMS 
� INSTALLIKNG SMOKE DETECTORS 
….   EVEN PUTTING UP LIGHT FITTINGS 
 

 
Please contact 

GRAHAM DEAN ELECTRICAL 
For a free quotation and to discuss 

Your electrical requirements 
Especially if you are in any doubt 

About “Part P” building regulations 
 

www.sarah-dean-designs.co.uk 
 

Valley View Barrack Hill Kings Thorn Hereford HR2 8AX 
info@sarah-dean-designs.co.uk  01981 540030 

Bespoke handmade cards and pictures for all occasions 

� � � 
 

Its simple, it’s all about making someone happy 
 

� � � 
 

Wedding StationeryWedding Stationery   

Party invitationsParty invitations   

Birth announcementsBirth announcements   

Unique giftsUnique gifts   

Personalised cards forPersonalised cards for   
Birthdays/anniversarBirthdays/anniversariesies /Christmas/Christmas   

 
� � � 

 
Visit the website for a no obligation quotation and let 

me help you make someone smile 
 

� � � 
 

Value for money � respecting the environment � individuality 

 

RICHARD EKANITERICHARD EKANITE  
 
 

OIL AND SOLID FUEL COOKERS 
SERVICED AND REPAIRED 

 
  

01544 31818901544 318189  
 
 

For expert Advice & Service 



  

EXPERIENCE  
UNDISCOVERED  

SPAIN 
 

(A WORLD AWAY FROM THE MADDING CROWD). 
 
WE HAVE A BEAUTIFULLY APPOINTED BEACHFRONT APARTMENT AVAILABLE TO
LET IN THE BEAUTIFUL PUERTO DE MAZARRON AREA OF MURCIA ON THE 
STUNNING COSTA CALIDA, WITHIN VERY EASY LEVEL WALKING DISTANCE OF 
CAFES, BARS, SHOPS AND A SUPERMARKET. 
 
 THE AREA HAS, FOR MANY YEARS, BEEN A FAVOURITE HOLIDAY DESTINATION 
WITH THE SPANISH BUT HAS REMAINED RELATIVELY UNDISCOVERED OUTSIDE 
OF SPAIN. IT IS A VERY TRADITIONAL SPANISH RESORT WHERE MASS
TOURISM HAS YET TO REACH. THE SAFE, SANDY BEACH MAKES IT IDEAL FOR 
FAMILIES AND GOLF ENTHUSIASTS HAVE A CHOICE OF THE MANY EXCELLENT 
GOLFING FACILITIES NEARBY.    

 
With 2 bedrooms and 2 bathrooms, it sleeps 8+baby comfortably.  There is a fully 

fitted kitchen, complete with washing machine, toaster, microwave, full cooker/hob, 
fridge and iron/ironing board; 
Air-conditioning in all rooms;  

Living room complete with tv/dvd; 
Large balcony with stunning mountain views; 
Pool area, beautiful beach (towels provided); 

Lo-cost flight daily from local airports; 
Private taxi transfers can be arranged; 

Seasonal prices start from £150 per week which includes all linen, towels and 
electricity. 

 
(No price increases for school holidays). 

 
FOR MORE INFO CONTACT: DONNA AND KEVIN PURSEY ON 01981580410 

 
E-MAIL: donnapursey@btinternet.com 

 


